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The Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Mr Bagiire Vincent Waiswa met the Principal Secretary for Foreign Affairs of Kenya, Dr Korir SingOei, at the Ministry of Foreign and Diaspora Affairs in Nairobi today, 10 February 2023.
Mr Bagiire congratulated Kenya on the successful elections held last year, congratulated his counterpart on the appointment and assumption of office as Principal Secretary for Foreign Affairs and looked forward to more engagements and deeper bilateral cooperation.
He informed his host that Uganda was preparing to host the next Joint Ministerial Commission (JMC) with Kenya in August 2023 and AMISOM Troop Contributing Countries’ Summit soon. He also briefed his host about the forthcoming Non-Aligned Movement (NAM) Summit and Group of Seventy-Seven Plus China (G77 + China) to be held back-to-back in Kampala in December 2023 – to which Kenya and other Members States will be invited to attend at the highest level.
On his part, Dr Korir SingOei welcomed the Ugandan delegation, appreciated the role played by H.E. President Yoweri Museveni in regional peace initiatives and welcomed Uganda’s invitation to attend the proposed AMISOM Summit and the Joint Ministerial Meetings, as well as NAM and G77 Summits. He also informed the delegation that the President of Kenya, H.E. Dr William Ruto, will host a Summit on Climate Change in September 2023.
The two Principals underscored the excellent bilateral relations between the two countries. They agreed to work closely and to engage constantly for regional peace and security – which is the ultimate anchor for trade, prosperity and stability.
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